September 11, 2017 Woodhull Township Park Commission

F. Kline opened the meeting at 7:02 with pledge and prayer.

Roll Call

Mr. F. Kline - Present

Mrs. C. Henske – Present

Mrs. P. Hill - Present

Mrs. K. Colby - Present

Mrs. L. Sayles - Present

Minutes

Minutes read. Motion to accept minutes as written by K. Colby and seconded by C. Henske. Motion carried.

Garden Tractor

F. Kline has been looking for a garden tractor to drag the fields after a ball game. K. Colby suggest to look for new and to just get it done. F. Kline will talk to sales person at D & G in Williamston to look for tractors that have been well maintained and see what they have, as well as any sales going on now. K. Colby motion's that F. Kline pursues in getting a tractor up to \$7,000 or less which includes taxes and commercial grade. Roll Call, F. Kline – yes, L. Sayles – yes, C. Henske – yes, K. Colby – yes, P. Hill – yes.

Walking Trail

K. Colby talked with Guy Hubbard if he had any idea on who we can get to do the job on repairing the walking trail. He had no idea, but said he would get back to K.Colby, but did not. It was suggested about contacting the golf courses and maybe they would know. They are wider walks at the golf course, the issue is the width we have at the park and finding someone with the equipment that is needed to repair the walk. C. Henske heard about an advertisement in St. Johns of a company that does resurfacing, no job too big or too small. P. Hill will check with daughter to see if she

knows since she works in St. Johns. We will continue to look for more bids this fall. Might have to do it in sections. Will table until next meeting.

5 year plan

K. Nickols has the name of our contact Phil Hathaway that could help with our grant, we have a phone number that C. Henske has which she gave to Fred. We have to get ahold of him to help with our 5 year plan so we can apply for grants.

Discuss bills

American rental paid, PF Green & Sons paid, Pure Green paid.

Discuss new business

Paula – she saw a wooden octagon fencing for kids to share, just an idea. Talking about painting the upper pavilion.

Connie – wants to know if we want to pursue a price on the adult exercise equipment. See how much a small package would cost. Connie also saw at the park when she was walking what looked like a leaf blower with a white sheet and under the sheet were bees in a container. No one knew anything about it, but we are thankful the bees were taken care of.

Krista – agreed with Connie on getting some prices on the equipment.

Laura - No

Fred – motorized vehicle signs. Do we need to post the signs? For liability purposes may take off the park. The sign should say "Trail park no motorized vehicles". The adult swing did not have enough parts to put it up, so we will get them. The Woodhull Township sign will go up as soon as the last coat of varnish on the sign. Fred had helpers trimming the trees near the walking trail and did not pick up the limbs. Shiawassee County Health Dept. came out to test the water, along with the report. This is done periodically, usually every 5 years.

Guests tonight are Kay Nichols, Bill Hall, & Julie Black.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00, next month's meeting will be on October 9th.